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 & 30
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inner sections are currently being  

 

Loss of $400,000 grant jolts HCCnied. 

http://www.hutchnews.com/Todaystop/HCC-grant--1 
A sobering view  -  

HIGH SCHOOL JOURNALISM CLASSES MAY LOSE CASH 

http://www.hutchnews.com/Todaystop/journalism-funding--2  
GO HAWKS!  

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

       Salt Hawk Talk ‘61 
       September 2013 ~ Issue #66 

Lost Us or Moved?  
    Be sure to let us know or you will miss out on the  
good news! Hint: If you forget Kay or Dean’s Email go to   
our web page and bookmark it! Drop Dean note or share 
your news & celebrations.  

            Dean: lewis2@earthlink.net 
                        Kay:   klmr@sbcglobal.net 

 
                   Web: http://www.hutchhighks61.com/       
    (Checked it frequently as Dean is constantly reworking it)  
                          ~~~~~~~~~~~ 
     Thanks for Newsletter articles, notes & photos:  
Hutch News, Hutch News, Misc Webs, Facebook & many more!  

                                        ~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 
                          Class Sibling Loss:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
                               Brother of Judi (Cummings) Swink 

                                       Chris G. Cummings 
                                          (12-28-1952 – 9-6-2013) 

 
 
    Chris                                                                                       Judi     
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                Mother of Doris (Hildebrandt) Showalter 

                                          Helen V. Watson 
                                                   (3-10-1920 ~ 8-24-2013) 
 
                                                   

    Doris                                                                                       Helen 
 
 
 
                          Class Friend 
                  Robert G. ‘Bob’ Watson  
                       HHS Class of 1960 
                          (9-15-1942 ~ 9-5-2013) 
 
 

                                                         ~~     

                                                                                                   Bob 
                                                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                      ~~ 
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~ “When it’s Darkest, Men See the Stars”~ 

 

Don’t Forget HHS Memorial Scholarship Fund  

Donations are Tax Deductible! 
Our Scholarship Fund Needs Our Participation! 

HHS ’61 Memorial Scholarship Fund 
Send checks to:  

% Hutch Foundation  
PO Box 298 

Hutchinson KS 67504-0298  

Hutch Updates:   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

N/A 

 

 

Hutchinson Community College on FB:   
https://www.facebook.com/hutchcc?ref=stream&hc_location=stream  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Technical Victory for College:  
http://www.hutchnews.com/Columns/wempe-column9-2  

HCC unveils training  
http://www.hutchnews.com/Localregional/Final-version--Peel-center  

 

Stout program hits lot of fields 
Tech ed academy on HHS Campus  
grows, hastens careers for students.  
http://www.hutchnews.com/Todaystop/CTEA- 
numbers-increasing--1 
 
HCC students: Derek Hendrickson & Christian  
Elliott work on a Mustang during class at the Hutch  
Career & Technical Education Academy        >>> 

 
 

 

9th & Main side 
view 

 

HCC  Dedicates New Health Center:  
 http://www.hutchnews.com/Columns/wempe-column9-21 
      See Photos from the Newest : Lou and Bob Peel Allied Health Ctr.  

https://www.facebook.com/media/set/?set=a.513020935457205.1073741840.32
3131437779490&type=1 
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Judy (McElyea) Smith suffered a bad fall at the end  
of a visit at their daughters home, the end of July.  
Judy was in Hutch Reg Med a week before a transfer 
 to the Dillon Living Center for Rehab. Talked to her  
this morning, her spririts were high from news rec’d  
yesterday: Latest Xrays showing good healing,  
therapist has her in new leg braces. She is now    
able to stand & take couple of steps. She hopes to be  
home by Halloween to pass treats.    
Cards, calls, prayers & emails maybe directed to Judy Smith: 
1901 E 23rd. Rm . 411, Hutchinson Ks 67502.  Her Cell #: 620-921-5451 
(Home emails: kenneth_s24@yahoo.com) Larry can print & share.   
                                                    ~~ 
Updated note from Ron Montandon:  
   Just so you are aware we are now living at  
1701 B Coventry Ct. This will be around three months or until  
our house is completed. Our mailing address is still the same  
we will pick up our mail from there. We were having a roof  
replaced and the shingles and felt were off they had replaced  
the felt and were going to shingle the next day. That was the  
night we had the high winds and heavy rains. At 6 to 7 inches came in 
through the ceilings and light fixtures. The contractors insurance company 
said they would take complete responsibility for the damage and had an 
adjustor come out to look at it. The roof contractor was there when he came 
out and said that this person did not have a clue about water damage all he 
wanted was out. His estimate came in at just over $12,000.00 we sent the 
check back right away.  As of today the total is at $124,000.00 and still 
more to be added. They will be gutting the interior of our residence and also 
have to rewire the whole house to bring it up to code. I could go on but you 
can understand. 
   I had to get my insurance involved and everything will be taken care of 
down to the littlest detail. They are paying for the place we are now living 
along with utility bills and all the furniture we need. We even get dishes and 
silverware and washer dryer, and all the extras included. We will be out for 
a least two months and maybe more. The entire inside of our home has to 
be gutted to repair and all electrical replaced which will be included. 
       Ron’s Mailing address: 3104 N. Halstead, Hutchinson KS 67502       
                                       His Cell: 620-474-0971  

                                                    ~~ 
Had note from Bill Weppler  
   He said the auction went well and they were happy  
with the outcome. Mary has left for Anchorage and he 
will join her near the end of Oct. He is tying up loose  
ends, anyone wishing to see him off needs to contact!  
   He plans to be searching for their new home in  
Kalispell, MT  but said,   Anchorage is still an option.   

Bill’s Email is: bnewfk9@msn.com  Current the home ph: is: 620 662 5886 

                                                    ~~ 
 
 
 

Update: Hutch Rod Run - October 4-6th 
 

 
                                           ~~ 

Hutch News story: Rod Run Magic  
Downtown Hutch Rod Run and Classic Car Show in downtown 
Hutchinson Oct 4-5-6  
http://www.hutchnews.com/Localregional/Rod-Run--1 

FB Video of parade from Carey Park…shows many of cars..(not all)  
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?v=1454653711426802&set=o.1065985027
02878&type=2&theater  
                  MORE from Past years you might enjoy:  

2011Rod Run Video: http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NZQNJmDT5-E  

2008 Rod Run Video: http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_w2_rayFtKQ   or:  
http://www.youtube.com/watch?feature=player_detailpage&v=_w2_rayFtKQ  
                                                    ~~ 
.  
                                                    ~~ 

           
 
 
 
 

~ “Life is a succession of lessons which must be lived to be understood” ~ 
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From Carolyn (Hoke) Weller  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meet & Greet with band: Florida Georga Line 
Tyler Hubbard &  Brian Kelley with Gary & Carolyn (Hoke) Weller 
                  Band Florida Georgia Line.  
     Appeared in Wichita's Intrust Arena 9-12-2013  

 

Tyler Hubbard & Brian Kelley with Gary & Carolyn (Hoke) Weller 
Band Florida Georgia Line. 

Appeared in Wichita's Intrust Arena 9-12-2013 
 
   ‘We were also privileged to meet all in the band, one on one, 
throughout the evening...plus all others involved with FGL / traveling 
with  this huge tour.  All persons we met were "real" with us...allowing 
themselves to relax and be ....All are very bright, very caring, focused, 
talented, thoughtful individuals..all working tremendously hard and 
sacrificing treasured time with loved ones.’  
*(Son, Dan did keyboards, banjo, electric /acoustic guitar and back up vocals.) 
 

Florida Georgia Line banked two of the three awards for which the country 
music duo was nominated at this year's ACM 2013 Awards -- New Vocal 
Duo & New Artist of the Year. The latter was determined by votes by fans... 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

The St 
Elizabeth’s 

Auction 
9-28-2013 
WAS A NO 

SALE! 
 

  

   According to the property description, Monroe Place has 30,000-square-feet of 
retail/office space on the ground floor and 16 apartments on the second floor. 
   The building generates over $12,000 per month, and the third and fourth floors 
could be turned into more apartments to generate more money.  
   The price of $250,000 appears on the online real estate listing.  
Portions of the building were constructed in 1932 & in 1952. Appraisal: $326,970. 
See Full Story: http://www.hutchnews.com/Localregional/hospital-bldg--for-sale--1 
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